
 

 

Term 3, Week 10, 2022                                              20 September, 2022 

   
Follow Appin Public School on Facebook for regular updates. 

           

End of Term – Whole School Assembly 
Please be advised that this assembly has 
been replaced with the assembly on  
Wednesday 21st September 2022 for 
Education Week Open Day. No assembly 
Friday. 
 

Gala Day Payments 
The $5.00 payment from the cancelled Gala 
Day last week has been redirected to any 
outstanding fees or put into fees in 
advance.   Any queries, contact the office. 
 

Selective High School Placement for 
2024 
For entry to Year 7 in 2024, applications are 
expected to open on 18 October and close 
on 16 November, 2022.  The Selective High 
School Placement Test will be held on 4 
May, 2023.  The test will be paper-based.  
Primary schools will not be required to 
provide school assessment scores for 
applicants for entry in 2024.  

APPROACHING CALENDAR EVENTS 
20 Sept - Tonight P & C Meeting – 6:30pm in School Library 
21 Sept – Tomorrow 
 

Education Week Open Day – Parents & Grandparents welcome  
Whole School Assembly in School Hall - 12:40pm to 1:40pm 

23 Sept  Last day for Term 3 – No Whole School Assembly 
10 Oct  Monday - Staff and Students return for Term 4 
13, 20 & 27 Oct Interrelate for Years 5 & 6 
17, 18 & 19 Oct Years 5 & 6 - Wedderburn Overnight Camp 
20 Oct Public Speaking Finals at Camden South PS 
18 Oct & 1 & 8 Nov Transition to School Playgroup – 9:30 – 10:30am 
21, 28 Oct & 4, 11 Nov Transition to School Playgroup – 12:30 – 1:30pm 
8 Nov Kinder Orientation Session for Parents  9:30-10:30am or 

                                                                           6:30-7:30pm 
11 Nov Junior Cohort Assembly – Lead by Garugang 

Gulung and Mulyan class performance 
18 Nov Senior Cohort Assembly – Lead by Buru 

Warurr performance 
22 Nov P & C Meeting – 6:30pm in School Library 
25 Nov Middle Cohort Assembly – Lead by Djawula 

Gugara performance 
12 Dec Presentation Day, Year 6 Assembly and Year 6 Farewell – more 

information to follow next term 



 
New Policies, Procedures and Framework to Keep Students Engaged in 
Learning at School 
The Inclusive, Engaging and Respectful (IER) Schools package was announced in 
February this year by NSW Minister for Education and Early Learning, Hon Sarah Mitchell.  
It centres on three new policies and procedures and a framework that together set the 
guidelines for how we ensure all children and young people can  
learn through public education in a safe and engaging way.   
The IER Schools package includes the: 

• Inclusive Education Policy for students with disability 
• Student Behaviour Policy and Procedures 
• Restrictive Practices Framework and Restrictive Practices Reduction and 

Elimination Policy and Procedures. 
With these new policies, we want all students to: 

• be included in all aspects of school life and supported to learn to their fullest 
capability  

• be supported in engaging, respectful, and effective classrooms with positive and 
inclusive practices   

• feel welcomed, valued and safe in our schools and classroom 
Two of the policies are new: the Inclusive Education Policy; and the Restrictive Practices 
Framework and Policy. Both clarify existing legal obligations, effective, appropriate, and 
prohibited practices, and the rights of students, parents and carers. 
The Student Behaviour Policy replaces the Student Discipline in Government Schools and 
Suspension and Expulsion Policy.  The key change is the approach all NSW public schools 
will take to address disruptive or inappropriate behaviour by a student. The duration of a 
suspension will be reduced along with the number of suspensions across a school 
year.  Every school will be able to draw on the support of a range of staff including 
behaviour specialists to effectively address issues resulting in these behaviours in order to 
prevent future escalations. We will continue to work closely with you and all our families.  
It does not mean, however, that students who are violent or seriously disrupt the learning 
and wellbeing of others will be kept at school.  Any student who puts the safety of other 
students, teachers and staff or visitors at risk of harm – will be suspended until it is safe for 
them to return.  The Inclusive Education Policy for students with disability and the 
Student Behaviour Policy become operational in Term 4, 2022 and the Restrictive 
Practices Policy becomes operational in Term 1, 2023. 
The staff and I are reviewing our current approach to all of the areas covered by these 
policies, and wish to share any changes we believe need to made with you next term. 
Our school already takes a strong, positive student-centred approach, but we want to 
work with you to ensure, together, every student has the right support at the right time to 
help them grow into confident, resilient adults.  For more information on these policies, 
please visit the NSW Department of Education website. 
 

Attendance - Every Day Counts 
A day away from school here or there doesn’t seem like much but absences add up. 
When your child misses one day per fortnight, they miss upwards of 4 weeks per year 
which equates to one year missed over their school life.  Going to school every day is 
important and Kindergarten sets children up for the rest of their Schooling.  What your 
child learns each day builds on what they learned the day before. If your child misses’ 
school, their learning routine is broken. Students can also lose confidence and miss out on 
building their friendships.  You have a legal responsibility to send your children to school 
every school day.  If your child misses’ school due to illness, religious reasons, family 
circumstances or other reasons, contact the classroom teacher. Remember to contact 
the school within 7 days to explain the reason for their absence.  If your child arrives at 
school late or needs to leave early, you will need to go to the office to sign your child in or 
out and explain the reason for the absence.  If you’re having difficulty getting your child to 
school every day and on time, contact the classroom teacher. 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Fstudent-wellbeing%2Fwhole-school-approach%2Finclusive--engaging-and-respectful-schools&data=05%7C01%7CSALLY.REYNOLDS%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cf369189c48884f02491608da96d6854a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637988145342509953%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Wok18cJmrlB5i8Lhd25vYYAqeKXqL5fAPtipwL7673c%3D&reserved=0


 
Student Numbers for 2023 
If your child/ren are not returning to Appin School next year, can you please advise the 
office as soon as possible. If you are aware of any families that have not yet enrolled their 
children, please ask them to make contact with the school as soon as possible. Thank you 
for your assistance in this matter. 
 

Last Chance to Claim Lost Property 
Our lost property tub is overflowing with lost jackets and jumpers, 
drink bottles and lunchboxes.  Please come to the office to look for any 
lost items.  Remember to please put your child’s name on all clothing 
and items, so that we can return promptly to the rightful owner.    If 
items are not claimed by the end of this week, they will be 
donated to the Uniform Shop for their second-hand clothing 
pool or binned!  

 

2023 Kindergarten Enrolments 
We are now planning for Kindergarten 2023.  Please ensure that your child’s enrolment 
form has been completed and submitted as soon as possible.  We are aware of quite a few 
siblings that we do not have an enrolment form for, as yet. To apply online, just go to the 
Appin Public School website https://appin-p.schools.nsw.gov.au and go to the Enrolment 
tab.   
 
Sacrament of the First Holy Communion, 2022  
This Sacrament will be celebrated on Sunday, 13 November, 2022 (and 
20 November ONLY IF NEEDED).  It is available to all children in Year 3 or above who have 
been baptised and have received the sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession). If anyone 
who has NOT made their First Holy Communion in the last 3 years due to COVID, but 
have made their First Confession, they can do so this year If you wish your child to make 
this Sacrament you MUST attend the first lesson for this programme on Saturday 
15 October, 2022 commencing at 4:15pm.  Please bring a copy of your child’s full birth 
certificate, and if they were not baptised in Rosemeadow Parish, a copy of their 
baptism certificate. Children will participate lessons in the St. Joachim Parish Hall. A 
decision on parent’s meetings will be made later depending on covid restrictions at the 
time.  This is the last opportunity for you to enrol for 2022.  
NOTE: If you will be enrolling at the first lesson, then please arrive at 3:45pm to the Parish 
Hall before the lesson to complete the paperwork. The program fee of $25 is also payable 
at the first lesson. Thank you.  
PLEASE NOTE : Since we anticipate increased numbers this year, there will be an extra 
opportunity to enrol on Saturday, 8 October in the Martha Room (access via the Quiet 
Room in the foyer) at 5.30pm prior to the Vigil Mass. Kind regards, Meshline Wolczak, 
Parish Office Manager for and on behalf of Fr Christopher Sarkis, Parish Priest 
 

Uniform Shop 
Appin P&C Uniform shop is open Monday mornings 8.30 - 9.30am.  Cash and EFTPOS 
available for purchases at the shop.  Note a $2.50 EFTPOS fee applies.  Paper orders can 
be placed with cash, anytime at the school office.  Online orders can be placed with cash 
on pickup or add credit card details.  ALL orders are processed on Monday mornings.  
Please note with the order, if you need the uniforms urgently and we will try to get orders 
filled earlier.  Hats $15 are available to purchase with cash at the school office.  Thanks 
Karen Foreman and Kristy Azzopardi 
 

Year 6 Farewell Fundraiser 
Once again in Term 4, Year 6 students will be selling ice blocks each afternoon, after 
school from 3:00pm-3:15pm, starting Monday, 17 October to raise money for the Year 6 
Farewell. If any parents from Year 5 or Year 6 would like to donate a bag of Zooper 
Doopers, it would be greatly appreciated. They can be dropped off at the school office.  

https://appin-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 
Student of the Week – Term 3 Week 9 
 
 
Garugang - Alfie 

Gulung - Laylah 

Gunaagan - Sonny 

Magadang - Parawynn 

Mulyan - Ally         

Gugara - Ned 

Bilima - Nixon          

Djawula - Jaylah 

Yanagaa - Kye       

Warurr - Jaxon 

Djungaa - Thomas 

Gari - Joshua 

Buru - Noah 

Gurawala - Kai 

 
 
 
  
  

                       

                       Important dates for your information: 
19/12/22   Last day for students and staff 
20/12/22   Last day for office staff 
27/01/23   SDD 1 - Staff return for Term 1 
30/01/23  SDD 2 – Staff only 
31/01/23  Students in Years 1 - 6 return 
01/02/23   Kindergarten students first day 
03/02/23  Swimming Carnival – Wollondilly Leisure Centre, Picton

 06/04/23   Last day of Term 1  
07/04/23  Good Friday and School Holidays 
24/04/23   Staff Development Day for Term 2 
25/04/23   ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
26/04/23  Students return for Term 2 



 
Why do we have ‘Crunch and Sip’ at Appin Public School? 
‘Crunch and Sip’ gives kids the chance to refuel on fruit, vegetables and water during a 
set break in class.  It’s a simple way to help them stay hydrated and energised, and it lifts 
their focus in class.  Including vegetables, fruit and water in the daily routine helps to 
shape kids’ preference for healthy food.  There are other benefits too.  Kids want to be part 
of ‘Crunch and Sip’, so mums, dads and carers quickly learn not to forget water and a 
healthy snack in the lunchbox!  Many of our kids don’t eat the recommended amount of 
fruit and vegetables each day, and many forget to drink unless they are reminded, so 
‘Crunch and Sip’ helps there too. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Golden Pencil Award – Junior Cohort Assembly 

 
Term 3, Week 9 – Archie – Gunaagan    
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